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The response from the FAA to the safety recommendation 
of JA767B serious incident 

 
The Japan Transport Safety Board received the response from the Federal Aviation 

Administration (FAA) of the United States of America to the safety recommendation 
issued on Jan. 23, 2009 as attached regarding a serious incident of JA767B (Boeing 
767-300) operated by Skymark Airlines at Kagoshima Airport on Dec. 1, 2005. 

The FAA determined that mandatory corrective action is not warranted, as the result 
of evaluations conducted in line with the purpose of the safety recommendation. 

The Board asked the FAA for clarification on the point that the FAA concurs that the 
design of the fire detection system on the Boeing Model 767 does not meet the standard 
established by the FAA. And the FAA replied that the FAA determined that such 
nonconformity poses no threat to the safety of aircraft, therefore, the current designs 
cause no airworthiness problems. 
 
 
 
JTSB safety recommendation to the FAA  

The Japan Transport Safety Board, after having reviewed this serious incident, 
recommends that the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) of the United States of 
America examine the following item of all the General Electric CF6-80C2 series engines 
and take necessary measures. 

 
“Realignment of the engine fire detector locations” 

In this serious incident, after the aircraft took off, the fire warning of the right 
engine, where flame had started, did not activate even when a significant area of the 
right engine core cowl melted, and it took more than about one minute and 30 seconds 
before the fire warning activated. 

The airworthiness standard (FAR25.1203(a)) specifies that numbers and locations 
of fire detectors ensure prompt detection of fire in each designated fire zone. 

However, in the case of this serious incident, judging from the extent of the damage 
to the core cowl, it is difficult to say that fire was “detected promptly” as set forth in the 
standard. 

Therefore, the designers and manufacturers of the aircraft should examine 
numbers and locations of fire detectors to ensure prompt detection of a fire in an engine 
designated fire zone. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






